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NEWSWHEEL

                                                   Newsletter for Thanet`s Premier Cycling Club

                                                    Affiliated to: British Cycling; CTT;KCA;CTC 

     Thanetrc.org.uk 

       November 2016
DON’T` FORGET THE AGM FRIDAY 4TH NOVEMBER AT THE BELL MEADOW PAVILION, ST NICHOLAS AT WADE 7.30 PM START.

Sick List
Kenton Evans was involved in an unfortunate hit and run incident in Patrixbourne, the other week, sustaining a broken collar bone.

We wish him all the best for a speedy recovery. 
News

Please see Appendix 1 to order your 70th Anniversary Jersey. Can also be ordered on the website.
KCA Reliability Trial

Approx 70 members participated in this years event. The final result will be announced at this year`s Annual Luncheon on Sunday so it`s fingers crossed for the trophy. Many thanks to Michael Friend for his organization and well done to all the riders.
A Remarkable Success Story

In December 2011 I received an email from a certain Jonathan Parker asking if it was ok to do our Boxing Day 10 as he had never done a time trial before. He turned up on the day on a road bike and did 24.01, a reasonable time for a first effort. In the same event Chris Fennell an up and coming junior at the time, did 26.07.

How things have progressed! 
Jon decided to take up time trialling seriously and has gone from strength to strength as has Chris. Both have improved out of all recognition and are now in the top echelon of time triallists in the country. Both have won numerous events and smashed course records. Jon recently set a new World Record riding from London to Paris in an incredible 12½ hours including the ferry crossing, raising £14,000 for Cyclists Fighting Cancer and recently featured on the front page of Cycling Weekly. Chris has had a fantastic season winning virtually every event he entered and now holds the record for practically every course in Kent as well as all the Club records. Jon rides for Team Bottrill, one of the top teams in the country, but is still a second claim member with us. After a spell with the Catford CC, Chris has returned first claim to us. We are extremely proud to have these talented guys with us and wish them all the best for next season. 
A Message from the Secretary
Dear Members

Having completed a good turn on the front I am ready to flick my elbow and hope that someone else will come through to take my place on the committee.

I have enjoyed following the club membership and business over the last couple of years; the club is in a great place with lots going on. That said, I feel that I am not quite so involved in club events as in the past and think that it is right to make way for someone closer to the hub to take up the reins. With Emma before me, Dicksons have looked after the Secretary role for 4 years and I think that the time is right to step down this year.

The role is an administrative one and largely computerised through e-mail, social media and British Cycling Clubmanager; all stuff that would be easy to pick up.

The rules state:

(c) General Secretary. Deals with affiliations and correspondence with cycling bodies. Maintains a membership roll and deals with non-racing aspect of Club business. Organises and records decisions of committee and members meetings. Maintains the rule book and organises the Annual General Meeting

It is very rewarding to be at the centre of a club like Thanet Road Club and I am sure that someone else will find it as fulfilling as I have done.

Please let me know if you are interested.

Best wishes,

Jim.

I`m sure that you will join me in offering our grateful thanks to Jim for the splendid job he and Emma before him, have done for the Club. He will be a hard act to follow.
Commissaires
There is still an acute shortage of commissaires in Kent. To stop the continual cancellation of regional youth and adult races especially down here in East Kent, we need more commissaires. Competitors cannot accumulate BC points unless a commissaire is present. If you are interested we could get BC to arrange a local course which I believe is free of charge. Please let me know and I will forward your name to Simon Bedford at BC. 
Colin Robinson

Racing Results Open Events (TRC Riders)
Sunday 2nd October Wigmore (KCA Champs) Hill Climb QHC/11(Hollingbourne)   Jack Hill 4.55.2. The winner was James Hayward (Woolwich CC) 3.04.0. Well done Jack, the only entrant from TRC and 3rd Juvenile.
Sunday 9th October VTTA 15 Q15/1 (Ham Street-Bridgefield-Brenzett-Ham Street).  Andy McCall (Trike) 47.16, Brian Hood 39.07, Dave Mastin 39.54 (PB), Jenny Fearn 50.14, Andy Burrows 43.20, Huck Garip 33.23, Simon Henderson 33.06, Colin Inett 42.47(PB), Chris Bax 36.08, Nic Fennell 33.55, Chris Fennell 30.24. Chris Fennell was the fastest and thus holds the record on a new course. Andy McCall is the new proud holder of the trike course record. Well done to all who competed in less than ideal conditions.
Sunday 2nd October VC Walcot Hill Climb UH35 (Claverton)  Dan Martin 2.34.9. Winner was Isaac Mundy (Oxford University CC) 2.04.7. Well done Dan, 2nd Junior. 
TRC at the RTTC National Closed Circuit Championships Sunday 16th October
The final RTTC Championships Time Trial event of the season concludes for the 3rd time at Thruxton Motor Racing Circuit for the Closed Circuit Championship. Hosted by Antelope RT. With over 300 riders on the start sheet, including 73 juniors, 39 women and 201 men. This event also uses transponders for timing.

The course is held on the Thruxton Motor Racing Circuit, all riders complete 5 laps of the circuit which totals 11.5 miles of racing. Being a motor racing circuit, it’s closed off from all traffic and is wide sweeping road with only two chicanes which don’t pose much challenge on a bike, and a rise on the end section of the lap which drags during the race. The circuit feels similar to Betteshanger Country Park track, except with a more elevation gain.

The weather conditions were wet to start, with heavy rain for the juniors but cleared for the women and men. As the rain cleared a stiff western wind picked up which caused a head wind up the back straight and the hill.

Thanet Road Club had two riders at this event; Chris and Nic Fennell, both finishing their time trial season with this final event.

Chris was the last rider off. Finished a bit disappointed with the ride saying he was feeling tired from the long season of 51 time trials and now looking forward to a rest. However finished with a good time of 23:49 which puts him 5th*.

Nic had a good ride taking a chunk off his course PB, even with feeling increasing wind as the ride went on. Happy with the ride after good season with multiple new PBs, but also now ready for a rest after 51 time trials. Finishing with a time of 26:48 placing 66th*, his best position in a National Championship event this season.

Final results of Thanet Riders was:
Chris Fennell – 23:49 – 5th*
Nic Fennell – 26:48 – 66th*

The winner of the event was Josh Teasdale (Pro Race Cycling Team) with a time of 23:03*
2nd – Matthew Smith (Team Bottrill) – 23:09*
3rd – John Dewey (Team Bottrill) – 23:18*

Other local riders included:
Kevin Tye (VeloRefined Aerosmiths)- 24:24 – 15th*
Emma Lewis (Adalta cc) – 26:08 – 1st Women*. An excellent ride by Emma to top the Women’s event. Big congratulations!

Thanet RC GoRide Racing Team 4th in Regional Championships.
Go Ride Cluster Final at Cyclopark – Thanet RC finished 4th of 9 teams. Some really plucky performances from all riders on a very greasy grass surface, two TRC riders made the sprint final, also in one of the mass start races 5 TRC riders finished in the top 11 with Adam wilson winning. Well done to all riders today namely, Grace, Thorsten, Luke, Lughaidh, Ferne, Charlie, Stanley, Freya, Bing, Toby & Adam – they really did themselves and the club proud. A big, big thanks to our National Youth Volunteers Megan Griffiths and David Redmond for all their hard work in making the event happen. Post by colin robinson and phil cook



East Kent Cyclo Cross Round 2 Bay Point Sunday 16th October 
U12

Charlie Hart
        6

Luke Hart
14




Tom Hutton              7

Freya Cook
16

Lughaidh Cook         8

Ferne Pierce
20

Max Robinson        10

Ben Hutton
22

Stanley Rose           12

Thorsten Cook
23

Winner was Alfie Amey (Team Darenth)
U14/16
Hamish Reilly
       2

Jack Hill
10

Luke Hill
       9

Toby Yemm
13

Winner was Noah Charlton (Bowlphish)

Senior and Junior Men

Toby Perry
       10

Winner was Michael Butler (Hargroves Ridley)

Veterans and Women

Colin Robinson
       20

Nicola Goodban  52


Simon Neame          43

Caroline Rigby
  55


Phil Cook                 49

Winner was Stephen Gibson (4T+ Velo)



Lance and George start well in London Youth Track League Series
George Pittock and Lance Childs represented Thanet RC at the opening round of the London Youth Track League 2016/17 (LYTL) at the Lee Valley Velodrome last night (Thursday).

The 96 boys and girls on the start list read like a “who’s who” of youth racing and underlined the achievement of both boys in being selected to race.

Groups are based on ability rather than licence category and riders can be moved up or down depending on performance. George and Lance were placed in the middle of three boys groups and comfortably held their own amongst some notable opposition. Provisional results were:

Scratch Race: George 18th out of 27, Lance 16th

1km Dash: George 16th, Lance 15th

Elimination Race: George 20th, Lance DNF due to crash

40 Lap Points Race: George 12th, Lance 15th.

This was a good solid start for Lance in his third season at LYTL and for George on his debut in the competition, and both can look forward to the next round with confidence. 

Dates for your Diary
TRC Turbo training – MANSTON VILLAGE HALL

Turbo training sessions start on Thursday 20th October at 18:00 for 18:15 start

Finish by 19:30

Why not join for 1 or more or ALL of the 22 sessions between now and next season?

Cyclists from other clubs are more than welcome to attend

For 2016 will be again using Manston Village Hall.

Manston Village Hall – Preston Road, Manston. CT12 5BA.

There is parking directly outside the hall or in Preston Road.

We are not professional coaches – just offering our advice and encouragement at the session.

The sessions will help you to maintain fitness over the winter and can be good preparation for the 2017 time trial calendar

Here is what to bring and what to expect:

Bring:

Your turbo trainer and bike to fit

Make sure you have tried and tested it before you come ( help keep the hall tidy – clean bikes only please!)

Something to put under your turbo to stop it slipping across the floor (rubber mat/ cardboard)

Heart rate monitor/power meter

A drink

Your enthusiasm

Towel

Something to wipe the sweat off the floor

Something warm to wear home

Expect:

To sweat!

To have fun (if you like that sort of thing)

If you want to come along and do your own session with us that is fine

The more of us there the better!

Structured sessions will be a 12 minute warm up, phased intervals and warm down based around heart rate/ power levels

Cyclist stretching to finish

Faster times next season

We have to have the hall clear by just after 19.30 and will finish in time to allow for this
Please help us leave the hall as we have found it and wipe clean the floor under your bike after the session 
KCA Lunch and Prize Presentation

This will be held on Sunday 6th November 12.15 for 13.30 start at the Weald of Kent Golf Club, Headcorn TN27 9PT. To book contact Ann Burden 12, Hill View, Ashford, TN24 8QB 01233 640456/07966 470180 or annburden63@gmail.com . The Guest of Honour will be Sheila Hardy, National Chairperson of Cycling Time Trials.
Social Evening

The next Social Evening will be on Tuesday 6th December at the Bell Meadow Pavilion St Nicholas at Wade. All are welcome. 7.30-9.30pm. Please come along. 
Club AGM

This will be held on Friday 4th November at the Bell Meadow Pavilion, St Nicholas at Wade at 7.30pm. Please come along to this important event, it is your opportunity to have your say on how we are running the Club.
Club Dinner and Prizegiving

This will be held on Saturday 12th of November at Minster Village Hall, 6pm for 6.30pm. It will be a sit down meal with buffet service, so there is no need for pre-ordering. Cost will be £16.95 for adults and £8.50 for under 14`s. please inform Helen Hill if you are coming helen.c.hill19@gmail.com or 07811976762. 
The long awaited 70th Anniversary film will also be shown during the evening.

East Kent Cyclo Cross 2016-17 Series Dates/Venues Announced:

Racing for all categories; Under 12, Youth, Juniors, Women, Men and Vets

All entries via British Cycling (except Round 5)

Round 3 Sunday 13th November  Discovery Park Cross

Round 4 Sunday 18th December   Venue TBC

Round 5 Sunday 15th January       Betteshanger Cross (combined LCCA round)

For further info contact eastkentcyclocross@gmail.com   Round 1. Sunday 11th September ‪#‎SandwichTechCross‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬ 

Round 2. Sunday 16th October 
‪#‎BayPointCross‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬
Round 3. Sunday 13th November
‪#‎DiscoveryParkCross‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬
Round 4. Sunday 18th December
Venue TBC

Round 5. Sunday 15th January
‪#‎BetteshangerCross‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬
(Combined LCCA Round)

Further information contact EKCX at eastkentcyclocross@gmail.com
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Go- Ride Training Sessions 2016
Provisional timetable below for the rest of this year.
	Go Ride Session Date / Times 2016
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Date
	Time
	Venue
	Activity
	Lead Coach
	
	Coaches not availlble

	Sat 5th Nov 2016
	2-3.30pm
	Betteshanger CP
	Go-Ride Session (Road Circuit booked)
	TC
	
	

	Sat 12th Nov 2016
	2-3.30pm
	Betteshanger CP
	Go-Ride Session / Training ride out
	RB
	
	

	Sat 19th Nov 2016
	10-11:30am
	Betteshanger CP
	Go-Ride Session / Joint VC Deal (Road circuit booked)
	HH
	
	

	Sat 26th Nov 2016
	2-3.30pm
	Betteshanger CP
	Go-Ride Session / Training ride out
	CR
	
	

	Sat 3rd Dec 2016
	2-3.30pm
	Betteshanger CP
	Go-Ride Session (Road Circuit booked)
	TC
	
	

	Sat 10th Dec 2016
	12.30-3.30pm
	Betteshanger CP
	Whites MTB Winter Series round.2
	RM
	
	NA

	WINTER BREAK
	
	
	
	
	
	


Club Clothing
Robert Sissons is now looking after the club clothing. Contact him by email  sissons349@btinternet.com   or mobile 07704943605

Many thanks to Robert for taking this on.
Articles Wanted

I work as editor of Cycling World Magazine which specializes in leisure, tourism, sportives, commuting and cycling lifestyle (inc. book reviews). I am always looking for articles. Please contact David Robert (TRC Committee member) at editor@cyclingworldmag.co.uk 

Help urgently needed for TRC Heritage Project contact: davealexrob@yahoo.com

It is the club’s 70th Anniversary in 2017. Help is required- tasks are varied and interesting, some only requiring a half day of time. Please get involved. 

And from the archives…. Here’s one from my personal archives to celebrate the World Championships. Front cover of Tintin Le Journal 11 August 1960. Coppi in the Rainbow Stripes by Jean Graton. 
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Bottom of FormDiscounts currently available to Club Members

Michael Kelleher MIRMT-IIST a Professional Therapist, is a club member.
He would like to offer any club members who may require help, the following treatments:-

Sports Injuries

Remedial Back Therapy

Swedish Holistic Massage

Aromatherapy

Indian Head Massage

Courses of Instruction are also available in any of the above.

Club members requiring treatment will receive, on production of proof of membership, a discount of 25% on the current fee of £40 per session. 

Contact Michael on 01227 771493  Mob 07879861618, email backtherapist@yahoo.co.uk 

Website:- www.michaelsmassagetherapy.co.uk 

Locks of Sandwich : 10% on selected items


St Peter’s Cycles, Broadstairs: 10% on selected items


Bike Warehouse, Herne Bay, Faversham, Gillingham, Sevenoaks: 10% on selected items


Black Cat Coaching- special rates offered

Please also note anyone who arrives at Stonelees Golf Centre on a bike/walking/public transport gets free golf club hire
Ian Edginton, a former member of the club, has started his own cycle maintenance and repair business from his home at Staple near Wingham and welcomes your custom. All types of repair including wheel building are available. Contact Ian at ian.edginton123@btinternet.com or 07786425829. Ian`s father Alf, is also a very long standing and respected member of the Club
Club member Martin Hendy has his own Landscaping and Gardening business and is offering free estimates and discounted rates for Club members.

This looks like a good opportunity to get out on your bike while Martin does the garden. 
Garden maintenance & fencing works
 Tel 01227 368373

 Mob 07958 709736

 Email  m.hendylandscapes@talktalk.net 
FOR SALE

Dan Martin’s Planet X Stealth Carbon White TT frame.  Size 56 large.   Zeus Bladed.  Carbon forks.  Seatpin.  Headset and dual pivot brakes.  All excellent condition.  £200

Surosa Winter Bike (same frame as Dolan Preffisio).  Blue.  Size 58.  Seat tube.  57 Top tube.  Listed as a 58, but more like a 56.  Mudguard eyes.

Campag Xenn and Mirage groupset.  Campag Khamsin wheels.  Aluminium frame.  Alpina carbon forks.  Little used.  All excellent condition.

£250

Please contact Lawrence Martin on 01227 762981.

FOR SALE
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Sigma 650
9 speed Shimano Tiagra, Bontrager wheels, Look carbon forks.
Good condition, minor wear marks.

Ideal kids first racer.

£265.00

Contact Tony 07711 410051
Monthly Quiz
Well done to David Robert who came up first with the correct answer which was Phil Anderson in 1981.
This Month`s Question:-

In the 2004 Milan-San Remo who was the rider who celebrated victory too early, and was beaten on the line ending up in 2nd place. Who was the winner?
Appendix 1
Commemorative 70th Jersey 

As part of the 70th Celebrations we are doing a one-off print run of a commemorative 70th Jersey that is a remake of the earliest original club jersey that was made in wool; the remake will be a full zip technical jersey. The jersey will feature the original club logo from the 1940's on the chest and will have the years marked on the sleeve and rear pocket.

The design of the jersey is below. Note: Inside the collar it says "CYCLING FOR GENERATIONS".
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The jersey will not replace the standard club kit or the Race Team kit; this is a one-off print run to comemorate our 70th anniversary.

The jersey can be worn at any time EXCEPT races controlled by British Cycling as this jersey is not the offically registered club kit; the jersey can be worn in club and open time trials.

The jersey will be available in men's, women's and children's sizes.

The jersey will have a full zip, 3 rear pockets and will be produced by BioRacer who provide the Race Team Kit. It is a high quality technical jersey the same model that is used by the Race Team.

This will be a one-off print run with all jerseys being made to order so if you want one you must order in advance. There will be no second print run so if you don't order one now you won't be able to buy one at a later date.

They are £37 each.

Mens and Childrens Jersey Details here >>>
Womens Jersey Details here >>>
SIZE GUIDES

Please have a good look at the size guides; as this is a one-off print run you will not be able to exchange for a different size.

Men's size guide >>>
Women's size guide >>>
Children's size guide >>>
How to order

Please order using the buttons below. If you don't want to order on-line you can pay Rick Perkins in cash or cheque.

These jerseys are being sold at cost price; there will be a profit of £1.22 per jersey that will go into general club funds.

If you want to order men's and women's you will have to place two orders ...

Please note that this price does not include P&P and this is not offered; jerseys can be collected from Rick's house, or at the Tuesday socials or at one of the races; if Rick is present.

The order deadline is 30/11/16; the jerseys will arrive typically 8 weeks after that date.

BEFORE YOU ORDER : Please double check the size and quantity; this will be a custom order and you will not be able to change size or get a refund.

If you have any questions, please contact Rick Perkins before ordering 07763 133399 rick@force5marketing.co.uk
regards,

Rick

t:   01227  861049
m: 07763  133399

 
